COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 6, 2016

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, September 6, 2016 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.    Also present were Council President Rosemary Cooley, Council Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers,  Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley @ 5:31 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a 

moment-of -silence.

MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the the regular meeting 


on August 16, 2016.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to accept the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 138,435.79

 VISITORS: ...all were not on the schedule to speak. 
1.
Luther Towe...resident.  Luther was here for the second time to voice his concerns about the Town adding fluoride into the town's water system.  There were several comments back and forth between Luther and our Council Members.  Superintendent Rodgers told Luther that he would check with other towns around the area to see what their opinion is on fluoride.

2. Mary Willowby.    a. She asked Marshal Young about a recent arrest case.  Roger told her that she must go to the County Prosecutor, Bob Guy, to get her questions answered.     b. Mary then asked about a house on north Market Street.  Her question was about this house not getting a new sidewalk a couple of years ago.  Roger explained that INDOT did the sidewalks and that area did not include this house.

3. Terry Saunders...resident.  Terry knew she had a water leak, but did not know whose side it was on...hers or the town's side.  She just found out it was on her side.  She wants her water turned off to fix her leak this Thursday.        

4. Dave Cox...tree removal on his property.  By email, his attorney stated that he will remove the tree in a few weeks.  VP Stimmel asked about the repair of the sidewalk.  Attorney Dellinger said we should take it easy on this point and make sure we do not make him repair his sidewalk first.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS...   Slow...a work-in-progress.

SEWER BAN, WESSLER'S REPORT TO IDEM...   Jon Borgers could not make it.  Superintendent Rodgers gave the council some updated info.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP BIDS... 1. Marshal Young stated that more mowing letters will soon be sent out.  Roger also said, with comments by Member Selagy, that the Trosper property did sell.     2. Member Hickman asked Roger if 510 Linville was on his list for letters...and Roger said yes.  Ken also asked Roger to investigate a property on Elm Street that may have an open “sewer trench” in the back yard.   3. President Cooley also wants Roger to look at the Yenna property on Spruce Street.  It is getting quite shabby looking again.

2017 BUDGET HEARINGS... Clerk Brown stated that the state website advertised public meetings will be at 5:00 pm on both Tuesday September 20th and the adoption meeting on October 4th before our regular meetings.  The state website for the advertisement is... gateway.itionline.org.

MONON TELEPHONE BUCKET TRUCK OFFER... Tony will look at the truck tomorrow with phone company person Steve Steele.   
PARKING ORDINANCE & BEDFORD RD. SPEED LIMIT... Dow presented the parking ordinance.  After a short discussion, Dow will fix a couple of items and we will vote on the ordinance at our next meeting.   We went over the Bedford speed limit increase.  At the end of the meeting...
Ken Hickman made the motion to increase the speed limit from the east edge of town to Pine Street to 35 MPH from 20 MPH.
Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
1.

2.
SIDEWALK SNOWBLOWER (& / OR) PERSON NEEDED... We will start looking for prices on good snowblowers, if we want to go that way.   Clerk Brown will gets ads in the News & Review and Monticello's Herald Journal to see if anyone (or) any company is interested.

RAINY DAY FUND REDUCTION RESOLUTION... Per our DLGF state budget person, we need to reduce our Rainy Day fund this year by $ 5500.00 or have it cut down in 2017.   We decided to cut it out of this year's budget so...
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the Reduction Resolution #08-2016 to cut the money this year.

Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1. The high service pump at the well field is repaired and back in service.   2. Town & Country paving hopefully will start the patching jobs soon.  President Cooley asked since the cooler weather is coming will they be able to keep on paving?  Tony will talk to them.   3. Our F450 truck has new tires installed on the front.   4. Mosquito spraying will be increased because of the earlier heavy rains.   5. A couple of gallons of blue handicapped paint has gone missing.  Tony ordered a couple more gallons and they have arrived.   6. Tony and the boys have concentrated on picking up brush today.   7. The town's fire hydrants have all been flushed.   8. Tony asked how far into the Vanguard property should be fix water main leaks?  Everyone agreed that we continue on with what we are doing and don't “rock-the-boat.”   If there is a super leak we should all discuss it before we make our decision to fix it or not.   9. Tony is getting standard (not boring the line) water main total repair quotes for one block of Linden Street in front of the old Boy Scout building.   10. Tony will also order sign brackets for our new downtown poles...for more NO PARKING signs.   11. All of the town's old tires will be taken to Jasper County on the 10th for disposal.   *Member Hickman had 2 items for Tony.  First is block off the south road in the park when it floods.  The second item is that there is a gang symbol on a sign at 4th and Race Streets...please remove the symbol.        


Marshal Roger Young...  Roger talked about more property cleaning issues.  Then Roger's final 
comment  was that Deputy Andrew Lanoue will be finished with the Police Academy around the 
end of October. 


Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1. There will be a passenger train meeting in Lafayette on October 
the 8th.  A town representative can attend for free.   2. Debbie and I will attend the required fall ILMCT 
meeting in Middlebury on 10-12.   3. We are going to purchase for $ 6700 from Keystone, our software 
people, a new bill paying program.  We have held out for 3 years on purchasing this program, but by the 
end of the year our old program will not function.   4. We discussed the rumor about CSX wanting to 
demolish our old train depot.  Lots of people are starting to investigate if this is true or not.   5. I 
reported on the water and wastewater $$ figures from last month.   6. The stump northwest of town 
hall was ground down today at a cost of $49.     


Member Stacy Selagy... commented that after a recent outing at our park it still looks really nice!


Member Ken Hickman... questioned if we are still looking for a “big arrow” information sign 
that we 
can put out front of town hall to inform people about emergencies, etc...?   We said yes and both Tony 
and Tim will do more checking. 


President Cooley... asked again when the south town ditch may get dredged.  VP Stimmel will 
check at 
his next Area Plan meeting. 


*Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:42 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, September 20, 2016 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.
***We will have a public budget meeting at 5:00, before this meeting.
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